
FINAL MINUTES
Salem Parks and Recreation Commission

Minutes of Meeting

Date and Time:
Tuesday, June 20 2017, 6:45 P.M.
Meeting Location:
Dining Room, 5 Broad St.
Members Present:
James Shea, Vice Chair Chris Burke, Leslie Tuttle
Members Absent:
Bob Callahan, Chair, Amy Everitt
Others Present:
Tricia O’Brien, Director, Parks and Recreation
Recorder:
Kathleen Fitzgerald
Meeting Called to Order
James Shea calls the meeting to order at 6:50 P.M. 

An agenda item is taken out of order:

New Business
Andrea French, Pickman Park Association.  Annual Horribles Parade and block party in the Pickman Park area on Monday, July 3rd.  Estimates the number of attendees will be between 50-100 people with the children dressing up and walking around in the Pickman Park area.  There will be a party for the children after the parade.  There will be races the next day, on Tuesday, July 4th.
A motion to approve the Pickman Park Event is made by Chris Burke, seconded by Leslie Tuttle, and passes 3-0.
Evelyn Oquendo from Collins Middle School requested a movie night on July 12th on the Salem Commons.  Date needs to be checked to see if available.  The movie will most likely be an animated movie.

A motion to approve the Collins Middle School movie night is made by James Shea, seconded by Chris Burke and passes 3-0.

B&S Fitness was next on the Agenda, but did not show up.
Michael Pratt from Zombie Run.  This is the 6th Annual 5K race on September 30th.  Family friendly event.  The cost to enter is $25.00 and will be through Gallows Hill Park.
A motion to approve the Zombie Run is made by Leslie Tuttle, seconded by Burke, and passes 3-0.

Abbie Allenson and Rosario Uvibiera from North Shore CDC proposed a block party on September 30th on Peabody Street and requested the streets be closed off.  It was advised that the Parks and Recreation Commission has nothing to do with street closings.  The event is about celebrating the history of immigrants.  The plan is to have tenants from the organization and the area attend.  There will be activities for the children and families.  It was proposed to close down the street to build a wall along Peabody Street with a path and then open it up at 3:00 P.M.  Portable toilets will be available and the question of how many was asked.  Abbie Allenson advised that the final total hasn’t been discussed but they expect about 200 people and will have adequate portable bathrooms.  The concern about loud music was discussed and it was suggested that speakers be turned away from the neighborhood.  Abbie Allenson advised that there would be a DJ and two (2) live bands.

James Shea stated that one of the issues is clean-up and requested that it be done that night and requested that someone be sent back in the morning to check things.  Abbie Allenson stated that they have a crew who will be helping and would make sure things are cleaned up that evening and would send someone back the next morning.  They anticipate the vent will end by 7:30 P.M.
Leslie Tuttle motions to approve, is seconded by Burke, and the motion passes 3-0, to approve.

Jairo Hernandez from Spanish Free Methodist Church.  A request was made for a small family event at Mary Jane Park on Palmer Street from 4:00 P.M. to 7:00 P.M.  Attendance is expected to be around 100 people.  Only water will be provided, no food.  Date requested was Saturday, July 22nd.
There will be music.  Again the issue was discussed concerning loud music.  Hernandez stated he was aware that people lived in the neighborhood and advised it would be kept under control and would end at 7:00 P.M.

A motion to approve the event is made by Leslie Tuttle, seconded by Chris Burke, and passes with all in favor, 3-0.

Frederick Otokunrin, Living Faith Church.  Permission to use the Salem Willows Park and Field for the 4th annual church picnic.  There will be a barbeque, games and permission was requested to use the parking areas.  About 100 people are expected.  It was stated that there would be a “bouncy house” and the question of insurance was discussed.  Trish O’Brien asked about the generator for the “bouncy house”.  It was requested that the generator be placed facing the ocean so as not to annoy neighbors in the area.  The hours will be from 12:00 P.M. to 6:00 P.M. with set-up starting at 10:00 A.M.  The question of music was discussed.  Frederick Otokunrin stated there would not be music all of the time.   Chris Burke suggested the music be between the hours of 2:00 P.M. and 6:00 P.M. and Fred requested between 1:00 P.M. and 5:00 P.M.
Chris Burke motions to approve the event, Leslie Tuttle seconds, and the motion carries 3-0.
John Leger, Sr. Pastor Ignited Church.  Two dates were discussed -- July 2nd and September 3rd for a worship service and a brief sermonette.  There was a discussion about 501(c) status and fee waiver.  James Shea stated that the City will approve it as long as the form is signed.  The approval date was discussed and the hours for the event.  It was requested by Trish O’Brien that the hours be from 12:00 P.M. to 4:00 P.M. instead of 11:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.  James Shea expressed concerned about music.  Leger stated that this is the 4th year.
A motion to approve the event is made by Chris Burke, seconded by Leslie Tuttle, and passes with all in favor, 3-0.

Juan Espinal and Chris Ortega appeared on behalf of Salem Summer Jam concerning an event at Salem Willows.  They were not on the Agenda but allowed to discuss their event but advised no vote would be taken until next month since they were not on the current Agenda.  It was advised that Espinal and Ortega did not have to come back next month unless they wanted to as they already presented, but there would be a vote on the event and they would be advised.
The original dated requested was during Heritage Days, so a new date of Sunday, August 27th was tentatively approved.  The hours requested were 12:00 P.M. to 8:00 P.M.  There will be a “bouncy house”, pie eating contest, performances and music.  Juan stated that the Boys & Girls will be helping out.  Music was discussed and James Shea stated that since the event requestors were young, there must be no vulgar or loud music.
The issue of refreshments was discussed.  James Shea that there could be no food vendors because of the restaurant tenants in the Willows.  Espinal stated they were thinking about selling bottles of water, lemonade and snacks.  James Shea stated there could be no sale of food – lemonade and water only.
OLD BUSINESS:

Salem Culture Fest was discussed.  It was advised that they have received a letter from Hobbs Popcorn and the Chinese restaurant who were both in favor of letting them sell food at the event.

NEW BUSINESS:

Zagster Bike Share.  
A letter from Matt Smith, Director of Traffic and Parking was discussed.  The proposed location is in the Willows at the corner of Fort Avenue and Restaurant Row as you come into the park.  There will be a concrete slab there.  Trish O’Brien stated that Zagster wanted to connect as many parts of the City as they can.  The fact sheet gives a little more information concerning how it works.  James Shea asked if there would be a roof where the pad is installed.  Leslie Tuttle advised no roof.  Trish O’Brien advised it would be a traditional bike rack and also stated that the first week it was not used, but the second week it picked up.
A motion to approve was made by Leslie Tuttle, seconded by Chris Burke
The Collins Cove Project update was presented by Trish O’Brien who stated that it was pretty much ready to go and that the fencing around the tennis courts should be coming down by the end of June.  She also stated they were in the process of picking colors and that the company they are working with has been great.  She stated that we are waiting for National Grid and Comcast to give grid wires.  They have put up some safety fences and hoping to be done by the end of July – at least the pickle board court and hockey boards will be the last.  The old tennis courts will become the pickle board courts which is becoming very popular.  The basketball court will be lighted for basketball and street hockey.  Additionally money need to insure ADA compliance.  Trish O’Brien stated money came from CPA and CIP.  Trish also stated that she did not know the history other than Kim Driscoll has been pushing for Pickle Board courts.

Sticker fees:
Trish O’Brien stated that Councilman Lovely asked her to get back to him on the price for resident and non-resident stickers and talked about increasing prices.  Trish O’Brien reviewed sticker prices and explained what parking they could use.  Trish advised that they had had discussion internally and had done research on other cities and towns and do think our fees are reasonable.  Leslie Tuttle stated that the goal was to keep prices low for Salem residents.
There was discussion on financials.  BC Golf Course is making a come-back.  It was stated that if there was one more good month, we would be close.  Golf course irrigation was discussed and again came back that more money is needed because the control panels need to be replaced – probably another $20,000.00.  This was put in to the Mayor and going to the Council on Thursday.
Trish advised that Forest River Camp was sold out.

Trish stated that she reached out to the community relations person at Footprint Power and asked them for $4,000.00.
Witch House, BC Curious and Pioneer Village, and Winter Island were discussed.  Also the store opening.  Trish advised they were stocking it now.
Approval of May 2017 Meeting Minutes was made by Chris Burke, seconded by Leslie Tuttle and passes 3-0.

A motion to adjourn is made by James Shea, seconded by Leslie Tuttle, and passes 3-0. 

The meeting ends at 8:50 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Kathleen Fitzgerald, Recorder
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